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Tuesday, 28 January 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

As you know, our school has a uniform policy and we expect all children to dress in the school 
uniform each day.  

Recently we have noticed that some children are arriving at school wearing the wrong 
footwear. Our policy requires all children to be wearing plain black shoes, or black trainers, all 
year round. Children can wear wellington boots to school on a wet day and then change into 
their black shoes. The actual wording from our policy is:  

Jeans, tracksuits, high-heeled shoes/boots, Ugg boots, football shirts, shirts with large slogans/logos 
etc are not acceptable school wear. 

During inclement weather (heavy rain or snow) it is appropriate for children to wear boots designed 
for these conditions, such as wellington boots. Children will need to bring a pair of shoes with them 
to change into when they are in the classroom.  

If you would like to read the full policy it is available here.  

Please make sure you follow the policy. Teachers will be in touch directly with families of 
children who need reminding.  

 
 
Ian Scotchbrook 
 

 
 
Headteacher 

 

https://southharringayschools.co.uk/about-us/school-policy/policies/

